
Christianity in Crisis

Protestant churches have been weakened through Jesuit infiltration, false
doctrines, compromise with the world, and rejection of true Bible doctrines.

The 13 Obelisks of Rome

Did you know there are exactly 13 obelisks in Rome? Eight are from ancient
Egypt and five are from ancient Rome. An obelisk has to do with Egyptian sun
worship. See http://www.granddesignexposed.com/obelisk/meaning.html

The first time the number 13 appears in the Bible is in Genesis 14:4 and it
signified rebellion!

Twelve years they served Chedorlaomer, and in the thirteenth year they
rebelled. – Genesis 14:4

Thirteen obelisks in Rome is yet another sign that the center of Satan’s
power in centered in Rome. The fourth Kingdom of Daniel 2 which is
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represented by legs and feet is Rome. Jesus is the Stone of Daniel 2:34 that
smote the feet of the image and broke it to pieces. This indicates that Rome
continues to the very end up until the return of Jesus Christ!

From Daniel chapter 2:

31 ¶Thou, O king, sawest, and behold a great image. This great image, whose
brightness was excellent, stood before thee; and the form thereof was
terrible.
32 This image’s head was of fine gold (Babylon), his breast and his arms of
silver (Medo-Persia, his belly and his thighs of brass (Greece),
33 His legs of iron, his feet part of iron and part of clay. (Rome)
34 Thou sawest till that a stone (Jesus Christ) was cut out without hands,
which smote the image upon his feet that were of iron and clay, and brake
them to pieces.
35 Then was the iron, the clay, the brass, the silver, and the gold, broken
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to pieces together, and became like the chaff of the summer threshingfloors;
and the wind carried them away, that no place was found for them: and the
stone that smote the image became a great mountain, and filled the whole
earth.

The Washington Monument in Washington DC is an obelisk. There are ancient
Egyptian obelisks which are called, “Cleopatra’s Needle” in London, Paris and
New York City. These are cities of finance and power.

Also see: http://zaverenik.blogspot.jp/2011/12/papal-bloodlines.html

The “Alien” / Fallen Angels Connection
to the Vatican Conspiracy

Be warned that the Devil is going to use all he can to lead people astray,
even so-called “scientific” information about aliens from other planets. They
are aliens, yes, however, they are not from other planets but from another
dimension — the spirit world!

But I do not agree with what Bob Trefz is saying toward the end about the
“sons of God” of Genesis chapter 6 not having sex with human women and
producing mixed DNA seed. This is purely his interpretation, not what the
Bible actually says!

Genesis 6:4  ¶There were giants in the earth in those days; and
also after that, when the sons of God came in unto the daughters of
men, and they bare children to them, the same became mighty men
which were of old, men of renown.

https://www.jamesjpn.net/conspiracy/the-alien-fallen-angels-connection-to-the-vatican-conspiracy/
https://www.jamesjpn.net/conspiracy/the-alien-fallen-angels-connection-to-the-vatican-conspiracy/


A Sincere Roman Catholic Priest Finds
Contradictions in the Teachings of the
Holy Fathers

This is from chapter 46 of Charles Chiniquy’s book, “Fifty Years in
the Church of Rome”. If you are a Roman Catholic or was raised a
Roman Catholic like I was, I dare say you will find this
interesting.

Saint Augustine

The most desolate work of a sincere Catholic priest is the study of the Holy
Fathers. He does not make a step in the labyrinth of their discussions and
controversies without seeing the dreams of his theological studies and
religious views disappear as the thick morning mist, when the sun rises above
the horizon. Bound as he is, by a solemn oath, to interpret the Holy
Scriptures only according to the unanimous consent of the Holy Fathers, the
first thing which puzzles and distresses him is their absolute want of
unanimity on the greater part of the subjects which they discuss. The fact
is, that more than two-thirds of what one Father has written is to prove that
what some other Holy Father has written is wrong and heretical.

https://jamesjpn.net/wp-content/uploads/2014/05/Tanzella-nitti-Giuseppe.jpg
https://www.jamesjpn.net/basic-bible/sincere-roman-catholic-priest-finds-contradictions-teachings-holy-fathers/
https://www.jamesjpn.net/basic-bible/sincere-roman-catholic-priest-finds-contradictions-teachings-holy-fathers/
https://www.jamesjpn.net/basic-bible/sincere-roman-catholic-priest-finds-contradictions-teachings-holy-fathers/
https://jamesjpn.net/wp-content/uploads/2014/04/Saint_Augustine_Portrait.jpg


The student of the Fathers not only detects that they do not agree with one
another, but finds that many of them do not even agree with themselves. Very
often they confess that they were mistaken when they said this or that; that
they have lately changed their minds; that they now hold for saving truth
what they formerly condemned as a damning error!

What becomes of the solemn oath of every priest in presence of this
undeniable fact? How can he make an act of faith when he feels that its
foundation is nothing but falsehood?

No words can give an idea of the mental tortures I felt when I saw positively
that I could not, any longer, preach on the eternity of the suffering of the
damned, nor believe in the real presence of the body, soul, and divinity of
Christ in the sacrament of communion; nor in the supremacy of the sovereign
Pontiff of Rome, nor in any of the other dogmas of my church, without
perjuring myself! For there was not one of those dogmas which had not been
flatly and directly denied by some Holy Fathers.

It is true, that in my Roman Catholic theological books I had long extracts
of Holy Fathers, very clearly supporting and confirming my faith in those
dogmas. For instance, I had the apostolic liturgies of St. Peter, St. Mark,
and St. James, to prove that the sacrifice of the mass, purgatory, prayers
for the dead, transubstantiation, were believed and taught from the very days
of the apostles. But what was my dismay when I discovered that those
liturgies were nothing else than vile and audacious forgeries presented to
the world, by my Popes and my church, as gospel truths. I could not find
words to express my sense of shame and consternation, when I became sure that
the same church which had invented those apostolical liturgies, had accepted
and circulated the false decretals of Isidore, and forged innumerable
additions and interpolations to the writings of the Holy Fathers, in order to
make them say the very contrary of what they intended.

How many times, when alone, studying the history of the shameless
fabrications, I said to myself: “Does the man whose treasury is filled with
pure gold, forge false coins, or spurious pieces of money? No! How, then, is
it possible that my church possess the pure truth, when she has been at work
during so many centuries, to forge such egregious lies, under the names of
liturgies and decretals, about the holy mass, purgatory, the supremacy of the
Pope, ect. If those dogmas could have been proved by the gospel and the true
writings of the Fathers, where was the necessity of forging lying documents?
Would the Popes and councils have treasuries with spurious bank bills, if
they had had exhaustless mines of pure gold in hand? What right has my church
to be called holy and infallible, when she is publicly guilty of such
impostures.”

From my infancy I had been taught, with all the Roman Catholics, that Mary is
the mother of God, and many times, every day, when praying to her, I used to
say, “Holy Mary, mother of God, pray for me.” But what was my distress when I
read in the “Treatise on Faith and Creed,” by Augustine, Chapter iv. 9, these
very words: “When the Lord said, ‘Woman, what have I to do with thee? Mine
hour is not yet come’ (John ii. 4), He rather admonishes us to understand
that, in respect of His being God, there was no mother for Him.”



This was so completely demolishing the teachings of my church, and telling me
that it was blasphemy to call Mary mother of God, that I felt as if struck
with a thunderbolt.

Read read of the chapter
http://www.biblebelievers.com/chiniquy/cc50_ch46.html

Should a Christian observe the
Sabbath?

Colossians 2:16  ¶Let no man therefore judge you in meat, or in
drink, or in respect of an holyday, or of the new moon, or of the
sabbath days:

I admire my Seventh Day Adventist friends for their love for God’s Word and
obedience to what they believe God’s Word is telling them to do, but as far
as Sabbath day observance goes, the bottom line for me is the New Testament
does not teach it! In Acts chapter 15 when the Apostles desputed whether the
Gentiles need to keep the Laws of Moses or not, the conclusion was they need
to keep only 4 precepts:

Acts 15:20  But that we write unto them, that they abstain from
(1) pollutions of idols,
(2) and from fornication,
(3) and from things strangled,
(4) and from blood.

Notice Sabbath day observance is not one of them!

I don’t judge my SDA friends for feeling it necessary to observe the Sabbath,
and I do think it is important to take at least one day a week off to rest,
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pray, and have more time study God’s Word, but the New Testament does not
tell me that day of rest must Saturday.

KJV the Most Accurate English
translation of the Bible

Modern English Bibles are translated from corrupt manuscripts.

Pope Francis: The Vicar of Christ
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Greek vs. Latin

Vicar: (From Latin) vicarius, a substitute,
Anti: (From Greek) “against, opposite, instead of,
Vicar of Christ = Anti Christ

1John 2:18 Little children, it is the last time: and as ye have heard that
antichrist shall come, even now are there many antichrists; whereby we know
that it is the last time.

All the Protestants recognized the Antichrist not as one who will come later,
but one who was always present with them: The Pope!

What Heaven Is Like!

Have you ever wondered what happens to you after you die? What’s in store for
you when you get to the “other side”? — If indeed there is another side. Is
there a Heaven? If so, what is it like? Would you be happy there? Would you
find your loved ones there? How different would it be from your life on
earth?

If you’re interested in knowing the answers to these and many more questions,
read on!

You may wonder how I know anything about Heaven anyway. Well, the Bible tells
us a lot about what to expect when we get to Heaven — what it will be like,
what we will be like, what our bodies will look like, and what we’ll do
there. There have also been numerous accounts from people who have had a
near-death experience where they have died momentarily, gone to Heaven and
returned to tell the tale of what they found. Some people have even seen
their departed loved ones in visions or dreams, and received messages from
them with details of what they found life in Heaven to be like.

One of the most important things about life in Heaven — which many people
find surprising — is that it’s not entirely different from life on earth! I
realize this may not sound like good news, considering all the evils in this
world and the sadness that so many people feel and that you may have
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experienced in your own life. But when I say Heaven is similar to life on
earth, I mean that you’ll find many things very relatable to your life here.
However, the big difference is that Heaven’s a perfect world, a world where
we can enjoy all the beauties and pleasures that we have here on earth, but
without the sorrow, pain, emptiness, loneliness and fear that so often grips
us, and without the selfishness, greed and destruction that we see in the
world around us.

In Heaven there is only love, beauty, peace, comfort, understanding, joy,
willingness to help and to give, thoughtfulness, caring for one another, and
most of all, being enveloped in the love of the One who loves us more than
anyone — God Himself. The Bible tells us that God is a God of love. In fact,
He is the Spirit of Love itself. Therefore His home, Heaven, is a home of
love, where you will feel no pain, no sorrow, no rejection, no loneliness —
only love! Isn’t that wonderful?

Heaven holds many similarities with our physical world. We know from the
Bible and from the accounts of those who have seen glimpses of Heaven that
we’re going to look much the same as we do now. We’re not going to be
faceless, bodiless spirits, wisping around with no form whatsoever. We’ll
have bodies, much like we do now, but without the sickness, discomfort or
pain we experience here. We’ll have our loved ones, our families and children
around us. We’ll be able to enjoy each other’s company, and live happily
together forever! If that sounds like paradise, well, that’s what Heaven is!

Many people have the mistaken impression that Heaven is going to be a very
boring place where we’ll have nothing to do but sit around and play harps and
sing praises to God. Well, I’m sure that people can play the harp if they
want to, and we certainly will be praising God, but our life in Heaven will
be much fuller than that!

In fact, we’ll probably be even busier there than we are here on earth,
except that we won’t have the stress, worry, competitiveness and struggle for
survival that we presently endure. We’ll be busy with things that truly
matter, things that make a difference in other people’s lives. We’ll be
investing our time in things that make us happy, inspire us and give us joy;
instead of the drudgery, the drab routine, and the senselessness that many of
us have experienced in our daily lives here.

We don’t know all the details of what we’ll be doing in Heaven, but one thing
we do know is that we’ll be helping people on earth — helping to inspire and
encourage them, whispering in their minds and implanting good, happy,
uplifting thoughts. We’ll help them make the right decisions, so they can be
happy too, so they can experience God’s love and know that He loves them.

The Bible tells us that Jesus Christ Himself will soon return to reign over
the earth, together with the inhabitants of Heaven, for a period of a
thousand years known as the Millennium. One of the tasks of those in Heaven —
those who love God and have gone on to be with Him after this life — will be
to help reconstruct, reorganize, and re-educate the people on earth, in order
to make this world a better place — a place where love predominates; where
everyone has enough, but no one has too much; where everyone can be happy and



can enjoy the fruits of their labors; where there is no more war, deceit or
cruelty.
[spp title=”God’s personal reign on earth”]
Perhaps this sounds like a dream of utopia, but this is exactly what God’s
personal reign on earth will bring about! And those of us who will be in
Heaven will have a part in it. In fact, during the Millennium we’ll use all
that we’ve learned — the natural gifts God has blessed us with as well as the
skills that we’ve acquired in our earthly lifetime — in order to help restore
the earth to a Garden-of-Eden-like state, as God originally intended for it
to be before man polluted our once pure and perfect planet through greed and
war.

So whether you’re a teacher or a doctor or an engineer or a farmer or a
social worker, bus driver, clerk, or a mother or father — whatever your
profession or talents may be — you’ll be able to use many of the same skills
and talents you have now, in the life to come. The difference is that you’ll
be using them for much more meaningful purposes — not simply as a means to
support yourself and your family, but to make a difference, to help others
and to bring them joy and happiness. The way to be happy is to make other
people happy, so as we help and encourage others, we experience the love, joy
and happiness that we give to them.

The last two chapters of the Bible’s Book of Revelation describe Heaven as a
gigantic golden city nearly 1,500 miles wide, 1,500 miles long, and 1,500
miles high! (See Reve-lation 21:16.) That’s enough floor space to cover half
of the United States or most of Western Europe, reaching nearly 1,500 miles
into space! As you can imagine, if you divide it into multiple floor levels,
a space this massive can house billions of people, with room to spare!

The Bible tells us that this wonderful heavenly habitation of God will
someday come to earth, and that God will dwell with man. It will be like God
moving over right into our neighborhood to live with us! And those who love
God and have received His love in their hearts are going to live with Him in
His wonderful golden city!

This may seem pretty far-fetched, or like something out of a sci-fi movie,
but it’s true, foretold in a credible prophetic book — the Bible — which
contains hundreds of detailed predictions that have already come to pass
throughout history!

The Bible describes the city streets as being made of gold, with a wall
encasing the city made of twelve different types of precious gems. We will
have houses there, heavenly “mansions” where we can live with our families
and loved ones, those who have also believed and received God and His love
into their lives.

There’ll even be a great amusement park, with heavenly amphitheaters where we
can hear heavenly music, a time travel center where we can go and review the
famous events of history and see how they happened and what really took
place, and many other centers of interest where we can learn more about the
wonderful life that God has given us and how we can best use it to love Him
and others.



You’ll have a supernatural body that will never get tired, although you can
rest if you want to. You’ll never get hungry, although you can eat if you
want to. And you’ll still be able to enjoy the many other senses and
pleasures that we relish here on earth, such as touch, smell, sight and even
lovemaking — except that each of these things will be enhanced beyond what
you have ever experienced before. You’ll even be able to fly!

So as you can see, life in Heaven is a lot like that which we have on earth,
except of course it’s so much better! It’s a place that is alive, vibrant,
warm, happy, where you’ll be able to enjoy all the pleasures that you’ve ever
wanted, and where all the dreams you’ve dreamed will come true! It’s as if
you took life here on earth and removed all the bad things and added a lot of
love, joy, peace, happiness and fulfillment. — That’s Heaven!

Maybe by now you’re wondering how you can make sure you will be able to live
in such a wonderful place as Heaven, once your time on earth is over. Perhaps
you’ve been told that only those who are very good get to go to Heaven. You
may feel that excludes you, since you know you’ve made mistakes, and have at
times done things that were wrong, unloving and hurtful.
[spp title=”Good News for You!”]
Well, I have good news for you! Anybody can get a free entrance ticket to
Heaven! Anybody can be taken into the arms of love and receive the joy,
fulfillment and everlasting love that God wants to give each of us, both here
and in the life to come — and that includes you! It doesn’t matter who you
are. It doesn’t matter where you’ve been or what you’ve done. It doesn’t
matter how good or how bad you are — because none of us can be good enough to
earn a place in Heaven.

The Bible says that only those who are perfect can earn a place in Heaven.
But since none of us are perfect, none of us deserve to go there through our
own merit. That’s why God sent His Son, Jesus, to this earth 2,000 years ago.
Jesus paid our way by dying for our sins, and so, through simply believing in
Him as our Savior, we can be sure of a place in Heaven. That relieves us of
the burden of having to be good enough to go to Heaven, which we couldn’t do
anyway, because after all, we’re only human. Jesus took our burden for us,
and therefore all we have to do is believe and receive the gift of salvation
that He wants to give us.

He’s opened the door for you to the life beyond, and all you have to do is
walk through it by believing. You can’t earn it, neither can you be too bad
for it, because Jesus loves you just the way you are. He knows you, and He
knows what’s inside of you and everything you’ve done, even your deepest
secrets. He knows it all, but He loves you anyway, because His love is
infinite.

His love is so far beyond anything that we can understand or see with our
eyes here on earth. His love can fix any mistake, right any wrong, fill any
emptiness and heal any pain or hurt. His love can bring joy where there was
sorrow, laughter where there was pain, and fulfillment where there was
uselessness and misery.

He wants to give you all these things now, here on this earth, plus a place



in Heaven when your time here is done. He longs for you and your loved ones
to be united and happy forever with Him, and that’s why He gave His life for
you. He’s reaching out to you with this gift now. Just take His love! Take it
now, take it today!

You can receive His love and a place in Heaven by simply praying this little
prayer: “Dear Jesus, I believe that You love me, and that You came for love
and died for me so that I can be free, so that I could live in Heaven for
eternity. I ask You to give me this gift of Your love now. Fill the emptiness
in my life and give me fulfillment and happiness. Help me to give this same
love to others, so that they can be happy too. I accept Your gift of my
reservation in Heaven.”

There! It’s just that simple! All you had to do was open your heart, and
Jesus is there now, and He’ll be with you forever. You can never lose Him!
You’ve got a permanent reservation in Heaven that can never be canceled!

God has now placed this gift of love in your heart, and whenever you need
Him, you can call out to Him, and He’ll help you with His love.

Although it was a free gift, now that you have His love in your heart, He
wants you to do what you can to love others, and to pass on the love He has
given you so that others can also experience joy in their lives — both here
and in Heaven also!

Will you show love to others? Will you do what you can to make their lives
better, even if it’s only giving a smile, saying a kind word or lending a
helping hand? Simple deeds of love and kindness go a long way and can make
such a difference in someone’s life. Now that you have a little bit of Heaven
in your heart, help put a little bit of Heaven in someone else’s heart today.

God loves you, and He’s looking forward to living with you in Heaven for
eternity! And so am I! I’ll see you there!

(Written by Maria David. Maria David is the spiritual head of the Family, a nonprofit
volunteer Christian missionary movement with operations around the globe, whose mission is
to bring spiritual and physical assistance, hope and God’s love to others.)

Copyright (c) 1998 by The Family International

The World of the 5th Dimension
Explained
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His invisible Heavenly Kingdom is already in operation and existence! It not
only surrounds us, but is within us. As Jesus said, “The Kingdom of God is
within you.”

King Nebuchadnezzar Becomes Insane

God deals with King Nebuchadnezzar’s pride and arrogance by making him insane
for seven years! In the end, he gives glory to God.

Jesus Died on a Thursday!
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Jesus rose on a Sunday morning. To be in the grave 3 days and 3 nights means
Sunday night, Saturday night, & Friday night. He therefore died on a
Thursday.

The True Story of the Resurrection of
Jesus Christ

Every year Christians celebrate Jesus’ resurrection from the dead. His cruel
death by crucifixion took place at the same time as the Jewish holy
celebration of Passover. What they had been symbolizing for over one thousand
years with the killing of sacrificial lambs and the Passover supper was now
happening to the Lamb of God. On the very evening and at the very hour that
people throughout the land were selecting and slaughtering Passover lambs,
Jesus was crucified.

The way Jesus died also fulfilled many other Old Testament prophecies in
amazing detail.
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“He was led as a lamb to the slaughter, and as a sheep before its shearers is
silent, so He opened not His mouth” (Isaiah 53:7). When Jesus stood trial for
His life before the governor, Pontius Pilate, Jesus didn’t speak in His own
defense (Matthew 27:12-14).

About one thousand years before crucifixion became a usual means of execution
in the Roman Empire, King David wrote of the Messiah: “All my bones are out
of joint. … They pierced My hands and My feet” (Psalm 22:14, 16). In death by
crucifixion, the weight of the victim’s body pulls his arms out of their
sockets. Most of the condemned were tied to their crosses, but Jesus was
nailed to His-through the hands and feet.

It was also customary for the Romans to break the legs of those who had been
hanging on their crosses for hours but hadn’t died yet. The lack of support
for the body caused the windpipe and lungs to collapse, and hastened their
deaths. But when the Roman executioners came to do this to Jesus, they found
that He was already dead. Thus another Bible prophecy was fulfilled: “[God]
guards all His bones; not one of them is broken” (Psalm 34:20).

God had to temporarily turn His back on His own Son so Jesus might die the
death of the sinner.

Instead, just to make sure Jesus was dead, one of the Romans thrust a spear
into Jesus’ side, piercing His heart. “And immediately blood and water came
out” (John 19:34). This fulfilled the scripture, “I am poured out like water
… My heart has melted within Me” (Psalm 22:14). One would expect blood to
flow from a spear wound, but not water. Where did that come from? Medical
science has found that people who die in great anguish of heart often have an
accumulation of water around the heart. Jesus died of a broken heart-for you
and me.

Jesus also died feeling like the lost sinner. He went through an experience
that, thank God, we will never have to go through-not just crucifixion, not
just agony of body, but agony of mind and spirit, feeling that God had
deserted Him. As He died, “Jesus cried out with a loud voice, saying, ‘Eli,
Eli, lama sabachthani?’ that is, ‘My God, My God, why have You forsaken Me?’”
(Matthew 27:46).

Had God forsaken Him? Yes, momentarily He had. He had to, that Jesus might
die like a sinner dies, without God. Think of it: Jesus died the death of the
unsaved, in agony! God had to temporarily turn His back on His own Son so
Jesus might die the death of the sinner.

Did God answer Jesus on the cross? There’s no record of an answer. Jesus felt
that God had deserted Him at that moment when He needed Him most.

Jesus suffered the spiritual agony of the dying sinner-lost, without
salvation, without God, dying for his sins. Only in Jesus’ case He was dying
for our sins, the sins of the whole world. He was willing to go through all
that so we could be forgiven and have eternal life. Such love!

“And they made His grave with the wicked-but with the rich at His death”



(Isaiah 53:9). Jesus was unjustly condemned and crucified between two common
criminals (Matthew 27:38). Yet after His death, a rich man who was among
Jesus’ followers, Joseph of Arimathea, laid Jesus’ body in his own new tomb
(Matthew 27:57-60).

After Jesus’ body was laid in the tomb, to make sure His disciples didn’t
steal His body and claim He’d risen from the dead, the tomb was sealed and
some Roman soldiers stood guard (Matthew 27:62-66).

Three days later, Mary Magdalene and the other Mary came at dawn to the tomb,
and an angel appeared and rolled the stone away. When the Roman guards saw
the angel, “they shook for fear of him, and became as dead men.” But the
angel said to the women, “Do not be afraid. … Jesus is not here; for He is
risen, as He said.” And the angel showed the women where Jesus’ body had lain
(Matthew 28:1-8). Jesus had risen from the dead!

John Lennox Vs. Richard Dawkins Debate

John Lennox is an Irish mathematician and philosopher of science who is
Professor of Mathematics at the University of Oxford. He’s also a Bible
believing Christian. I really enjoyed and appreciated his debate with famous
atheist Richard Dawkins, author of The God Delusion. In that book Dawkins
questions whether Jesus actually existed as an historical figure. In this
debate he concedes that Jesus did exist.

The KJV teaches the Trinity

Yes, there is no word “trinity” found anywhere in the Bible. Instead the
word, “Godhead” is used in the King James Version and a few other versions.
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It’s interesting that the word “Godhead” appears 3 times in the KJV!
Significant, don’t you think?

Acts 17:29 Forasmuch then as we are the offspring of God, we ought not to
think that the Godhead is like unto gold, or silver, or stone, graven by art
and man’s device.

Romans 1:20 For the invisible things of him from the creation of the world
are clearly seen, being understood by the things that are made, even his
eternal power and Godhead; so that they are without excuse:

Colossians 2:9 For in him dwelleth all the fulness of the Godhead bodily.

Godhead is not found in most modern translations. Other words are substituted
for Godhead. Examples.

“divine being” – New International Version
“Deity” – Revised Standard Version
“the deity” – New Revised Standard Version
“his nature” – Good News Translation
“divine being” – English Standard Standard Translation
“Divine Nature” – New King James Version
“Divine Nature” – New American Standard Bible

Of the 7 examples, the translators of 4 of them didn’t even want to
capitalize the words referring to Godhead.

“Divine Nature” of the NKJV and the NASB is not the same meaning as Godhead!
It’s a meaning change. The NKJV people went further than their mission
statement. They were supposed to only use modern words to replace archaic
ones in the KJV. They weren’t supposed to change the meaning.

Most of these translations also omit “the Father, the Word, and the Holy
Ghost” in 1 John chapter 5.

1 John 5:7 For there are three that bear record in heaven, the Father, the
Word, and the Holy Ghost: and these three are one.

Instead, Why? Because the translators did not believe that Jesus was God!

Notice the article “the” precedes Father, Word and Holy Ghost? This is to
denote they are unique!

the
/T͟Hē/
Adjective

Used to refer to a person, place, or thing that is unique: “the Queen”; “the
Mona Lisa”; “the Nile”.

Jesus was THE Christ, not “a christ”. He was The anointed one. Anybody else
to claims to be Christ is a liar. There was only ONE CHRIST, and that was
Jesus!



This post was inspired by listening to a talk from Pastor Mike Hoggard of
http://watchmanvideobroadcast.com/

Kent Hovind Changes His Position on
the Doctrine of Pre-Tribulation
Rapture

Dr. Kent Hovind, also known as Dr. Dino, man a who was unjustly put in prison
for a sentence of 10 years, is one of my heroes. Once I heard him saying
something like, “Jesus can come any minute.” Today I was pleasantly surprised
to read on his blog the following:

My long time friend and Pastor, Steve Anderson and THOUSANDS of
others (myself included) have come to realize that we “independent,
fundamental, temperamental, right wing, radical, chicken eatin’,
Bible believing Baptists” have been deceived about the rapture for
the last 180 years! For 38 years of my Christian life I was taught
and believed in the “pre-trib” rapture idea that was made up by a
15 year Scottish old girl in 1830! I just trusted the “prophecy
experts” Quote from kenthovindblog.com/?p=1030

Isn’t this great news for Bible believers who know the truth about the Great
Tribulation? We now have a respected name to drop on those who still believe
the false doctrine that believers and receivers of Jesus Christ will be taken
to Heaven before great tribulation sweeps the earth in the last days. People
who hold this doctrine are willfully ignoring God’s Word that promises
believers tribulation!

John 16:33  These things I have spoken unto you, that in me ye
might have peace. In the world ye shall have tribulation: but be of
good cheer; I have overcome the world.

Acts 14:22  Confirming the souls of the disciples, and exhorting
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them to continue in the faith, and that we must through much
tribulation enter into the kingdom of God.

Romans 12:12  Rejoicing in hope; patient in tribulation; continuing
instant in prayer;

1 Thessalonians 3:4  For verily, when we were with you, we told you
before that we should suffer tribulation; even as it came to pass,
and ye know.

Revelation 7:14  And I said unto him, Sir, thou knowest. And he
said to me, These are they which came out of great tribulation, and
have washed their robes, and made them white in the blood of the
Lamb.

Did God really tell Abraham to
Sacrifice Isaac?

The answer is NO! Not according to the 1611 King James version of the English
Bible!

Genesis 22:2  And he said, Take now thy son, thine only son Isaac,
whom thou lovest, and get thee into the land of Moriah; and offer
him there for a burnt offering upon one of the mountains which I
will tell thee of.

The KJV says only to “offer” Isaac as a sacrifice, not to actually do it.
Abraham obeyed God and did exactly what He said, He offered Isaac for a burnt
offering, for a sacrifice.

Genesis 22:9  And they came to the place which God had told him of;
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and Abraham built an altar there, and laid the wood in order, and
bound Isaac his son, and laid him on the altar upon the wood.

Abraham apparently thought, meaning assumed God meant for him to kill his son
also, but that is not exactly what God said. Rather than actually draw a
knife on Isaac, He could have told God.

“OK Lord, I offered up Isaac as a sacrifice. Here he is lying tied up on the
wood on the altar I made. Now what?”

But according to the New International Version, (NIV), the answer to the
question in the title of this article is YES, God commanded Abraham to
sacrifice Isaac.

Genesis 22:2 Then God said, “Take your son, your only son, whom you
love—Isaac—and go to the region of Moriah. Sacrifice him there as a
burnt offering on a mountain I will show you.” New International
Version (NIV)

The NIV is the only translation I found so far that actually says to do it,
to sacrifice Isaac. The Good News Bible doesn’t say that, not even the RSV
says it.

Think this is splitting hairs? Isn’t there a difference between merely
offering something as a sacrifice, and actually sacrificing it? I think there
is.

I’m writing this because the NIV has surpassed the KJV as the most popular
English Bible though it is full of errors!

Examples of errors in the NIV
In Isaiah 14:12, the NIV omits the name Lucifer and refers to him as “morning
star” which is a title the Book of Revelation attributes to Jesus Christ!

How you have fallen from
heaven, morning star, son of
the dawn! You have been cast
down to the earth, you who
once laid low the nations!

How art thou fallen from
heaven, O Lucifer, son of the
morning! how art thou cut
down to the ground, which
didst weaken the nations!

Revelation 22:16 says that Jesus is the morning star!

Revelation 22:16  I Jesus have sent mine angel to testify unto you
these things in the churches. I am the root and the offspring of
David, and the bright and morning star. -KJV

The NIV advocates striking your body to hurt it.



1 Corinthians 9:27 No, I strike a blow to my body and make it my
slave so that after I have preached to others, I myself will not be
disqualified for the prize.

This is what some cloistered Roman Catholic monks do, and what some Islamic
people do. They flagellate themselves thinking this will bring them
righteousness. Martin Luther, before God’s Word enlightened him about the
Grace and Righteousness of Christ, used to also flagellate himself. But does
the Bible really tell believers to do that? The same Scripture in the KJV
doesn’t say so!

1 Corinthians 9:27  But I keep under my body, and bring it into
subjection: lest that by any means, when I have preached to others,
I myself should be a castaway. — KJV

I’m grateful to Pastor Mike Hoggard for pointing out the difference between
the KJV and NIV in Genesis 22:2 and 1 Corinthians 9:27, and for teaching the
importance of the KJV as the only trustworthy translation of God’s Word in
the English language.

Westboro Baptist Church’s false
doctrine of hatred exposed

Westboro Baptist church is a cult. They follow their pastor’s interpretation
of God’s Word. God is a God of love, not hate. He hates the sin, but not the
sinner!
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Mainstream evangelicals are wrong
about predictions of the Rapture

Harold Camping

It was called to my attention just the other day that the date of May 21,
2011 was circulating around the Internet as being the day of the second
coming of Christ, i.e. “the Rapture” of the elect as Jesus talked about in
the New Testament Book of St. Matthew, chapter 24. Today I learned the
prediction was made by American Christian radio host and president of Family
Radio, Harold Camping. Some may be surprised to find that I only knew about
this prediction very recently. I’ve been insulated from lots of false
teachings in the religious world having lived in Japan more than half of my
life with very limited contact with American Christianity.

People like Mr. Camping have been deceived by the un-biblical teaching of
“Pre-tribulation Rapture”. They believe that Christ will return in secret, to
call His followers up to Heaven. What makes me especially upset about this
false doctrine is that because of it, non-believers and atheists are now
again mocking Christians, God and the Bible. For the record, the Bible
doesn’t teach a secret coming nor a secret rapture of the elect.

Revelation 1:7  Behold, he cometh with clouds; and every eye shall
see Him, and they also which pierced Him: and all kindreds of the
earth shall wail because of Him. Even so, Amen.

Mainstream evangelicals in America and most of the English speaking world
follow the eschatology of Cyrus Ingerson Scofield, author of the Scofield
Reference Bible, a man who abandoned his wife and children and refused to
support them. Scofield’s erroneous interpretations have influenced most of
the mainstream evangelicals in the English speaking world. Only people who
truly read and study their Bibles know the truth. Christians who believe a
pre-tribulation secret rapture have not a single verse of Holy Scripture to
stand on. The honest ones can only say, “I believe in pre-tribulation rapture
because my preacher told me so.”
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Dutch man builds an exact scale
replica of Noah’s Ark

A working replica of Noah’s Ark opened In Schagen, Netherlands. Man Builds
Noah’s Ark to the exact scale given in the Bible.

A Muslim’s testimonial of conversion
to faith in Christ

A Muslim meets Jesus Christ, the Son of God, in prison!

I was really touched by this young man’s message. I showed it to the folks
who attend our Sunday evening fellowship meeting. Everybody was impressed. I
hope you appreciate it too!
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